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[F1ANNEX XXX

POINTS TO BE ASSIGNED FOR SERIOUS INFRINGEMENTS

Textual Amendments
F1 Substituted by Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1962 of 28 October 2015 amending

Implementing Regulation (EU) No 404/2011 laying down detailed rules for the implementation
of Council Regulation (EC) No 1224/2009 establishing a Community control system for ensuring
compliance with the rules of the common fisheries policy.

No Serious infringement Points
1 Not fulfilling of obligations

to record and report
catch or catch related
data, including data to be
transmitted by satellite
vessel monitoring system
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3
paragraph 1(b) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)

3

2 Use of prohibited or non-
compliant gear according to
Union legislation
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3
paragraph 1(e) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)

4

3 Falsification or concealing
of markings, identity or
registration
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3
paragraph 1(f) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)

5

4 Concealing, tampering
or disposal of evidence
relating to an investigation
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3

5]
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paragraph 1(g) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)

[F15 Taking on board,
transhipping or landing
of undersized fish in
contravention of the
legislation in force or not
fulfilling of obligations to
land undersized fish
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3
paragraph 1(i) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)

5]

[F16 Carrying out of fishing
activities in the area
of a regional fisheries
management organisation
in a manner inconsistent
with or in contravention
of the conservation and
management measures of
that organisation
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3
paragraph 1(k) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)

5

7 Fishing without a valid
licence, authorisation or
permit issued by the flag
State or the relevant coastal
State
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3
paragraph 1(a) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008 )

7

8 Fishing in a closed area
or during a closed season,
without or after attainment
of a quota or beyond a
closed depth
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3

6
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paragraph 1(c) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)

9 Directed fishing for a
stock which is subject to a
moratorium or for which
fishing is prohibited
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3
paragraph 1(d) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)

7

10 Obstruction of work of
officials in the exercise of
their duties in inspecting
for compliance with the
applicable conservation and
management measures or
the work of observers in the
exercise of their duties of
observing compliance with
the applicable Union rules
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3
paragraph 1(h) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)

7

11 Transhipping to or
participating in joint
fishing operations with,
support or re-supply of
fishing vessels identified
as having engaged in IUU
fishing under Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008, in
particular those included
in the Union IUU vessel
list or in the IUU vessel
list of a regional fisheries
management organisation
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3
paragraph 1(j) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)

7

12 Use of a fishing vessel with
not nationality and that
is therefore a stateless

7]
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vessel in accordance with
international law
(Article 90 paragraph 1 of
the Control Regulation in
conjunction with Article 42
paragraph 1(a) and Article 3
paragraph 1(l) of Regulation
(EC) No 1005/2008)
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